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                                         COUNTY COUNSEL MEMORANDUM 

 
  

DATE: November 1, 2021 
 
TO: Each Member of the Board of Supervisors 
 Mona H. Miyasato, County Executive Officer  
 
FROM: Jenna Richardson, Division Chief 
 
RE: Environmental Defense Center, Surfrider, and the Gaviota Coast Conservancy, of the 

Directors Determination regarding the Santa Barbara Ranch Inland Development 
Agreement Periodic Review (21APL-00000-00017) 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Pursuant to Resolution No. 95-462, County Counsel conducted a facilitation on June 25, 2021 with 
the goal of narrowing or resolving this dispute prior to a hearing by your Board. The parties met 
virtually for approximately an hour and a half and discussed potential options for resolving this 
dispute.  Despite these efforts, a resolution was not reached. 
 
This appeal is now scheduled to be heard by your Board on December 14, 2021. 
 
Please contact me or Chief Assistant Amber Holderness with any questions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


